
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
GREENE COUNTY 2025 COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

MICROENTERPRISE ASSISTANCE PROGRAM AND PROJECT FUNDING 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that there will be a Public Hearing on the submission of a Greene 
County Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) application to the New York State Office of 
Homes and Community Renewal (OCR) for a grant of funds to re-implement a Microenterprise 
Assistance Program.  Greene County wishes to obtain the views of residents, public agencies, and 
other interested parties regarding community needs prior to the submission of the Microenterprise 
Assistance Program Application. Greene County anticipates one or more applications that utilize 
CDBG funds administered by the New York State Office of Homes and Community Renewal (OCR). 
The CDBG Program requires that the County conduct a public hearing in advance of the approval of 
applications and residents are encouraged to submit comments and suggestions on the utilization of 
CDBG eligible program funds. Comments and suggestions may be directed via email to 
vkeyser@greenecountyny.gov or via mail to Greene County Planning and Economic Development, 
Suite 419, 411 Main Street, Catskill New York, 12414. The hearing facility is handicapped 
accessible. 
 
Said public hearing will be held on Wednesday, March, 19th, 2025 at 6:25 p.m. in the Greene County 
Office Building, 4th Floor, Legislative Chambers, 411 Main Street, Catskill, New York, at which time 
all persons interested in the subject matter thereof will be heard concerning the same.  
 
 
 
       TAMMY L. SCIAVILLO 
       Clerk 
       Greene County Legislature 
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